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We are moving right along with our plans for our 2011 Senior Games. Bob is so excited that we are 
getting very good attendance for these planning meetings. He opened our meeting with the 
invocation and the Pledge of Allegiance to our flag.

The minutes from the Sept. meeting were then read and approved and Chris gave the treasurer’s 
report. He reported some good news, that Eileen received a grant of $1500 from Walton EMC. This 
brings our new total to $18,796. More good news! Gwinnett Convention and Visitors Bureau will 
pay for our new t-shirts provided their logo will be printed on them. Eileen also contacted Vicki, our 
caterer from last year and she will do the meals again with the prices much the same as last year.

The Bowling will also remain the same price $1 per game. Bob also mentioned adding Wii bowling 
as a demo event and outside shuffleboard at George Pierce Park as an evening event 6:00 PM to 
9:00 PM. We also mentioned, when filling out the application for bowling, if it is double or mixed, 
you must mention both names. You need to find your own partner. Also, it was mentioned that food 
should be served to get a better attendance for tennis.

Susie made an announcement that if managers have a new phone number please let her know. Our 
deadline for applications will be March 15th.

Bob made a motion to mail out the invitations for the Senior Games and asked the board members 
to vote on it. Chris seconded it. We voted, and all members approved.

We also voted on a $400 donation to the Children’s Shelter and Special Olympics and all members 
approved.

A few other announcements, the Council for Seniors gave us $500. They meet at 10:00 A.M. on the 
3rd Thursday of every month. Those that can make it, please try to attend.

There will be a Fashion Show here at Bethesda Senior Center on Thursday Nov. 4th from 11:00 
A.M. to 2:00 P.M. tickets are going fast, $10 in advance and $15 at the door.

Delmar Gardens will sponsor The Festival of Trees again this year. Please try to support them. 
Humana is the sponsor of the National Senior Games. We are looking forward to hear more about 
them and about them wanting to sponsor us.

Eileen thanked all those that volunteered to help at the health fair here at Bethesda.

Eileen proudly announced she and Bob just got back from a horseshoe tournament and Bob won 1st 
Place for a state trophy in his age group. What a beautiful trophy! Congratulations Bob! That was 
GREAT!

There were no further questions or comments so Bob adjourned the meeting.

Sincerely,

Marie Hickman, Secretary


